Minutes of the Tarrant Hinton Parish Council Parish meeting held in the Village Hall at 7.00pm on Monday 4th September 2017

Present: M Nathan, H.Fildes, A Reynolds, C Hannam, D Watt, Councillor Skipwith and sixteen members of the public.

Apologies: Councillor  Croney, Mr &Mrs Ellis, Iona Forge, Anne Hogan, Stephen Quay.
	
Minutes of the meeting of 5th June 2017 were approved and signed.

1/2/17 Finance:
a) At 31/5/2017 the balance at the bank was £3247.58, an increase of £2650.87. The increase included £2699 donated for the Defibrillator Project. Expenditure was £48.13 for the DAPTC annual subscription.

b) It was noted that the donations raised by the free Steam Fair Tickets and to contribute to the Defibrillator project amounted to £550, the highest ever achieved. Since the village started receiving free tickets nearly £3,500 has been raised for Tarrant Hinton causes.


2/2/17 Planning:
	There had been two applications since the last meeting.
	
	a) 2/2017/0978 Upgrade Mobile Phone Mast, Chalk Walk
	b) 2/2017/1010 Upgrade Mobile Phone Mast, Chalk Walk

	It was confirmed that no new planning application had been received for the Old Barn/ Café. 
.
3/2/17 Steam Fair:
a) Traffic: 
1) There were no issues concerning traffic on the A354, but problems had arisen resulting from cars and a pick-up truck parking on the road between South Farm Close and Laburnum Court.
It was felt that the provision of cones (non-enforceable) would not be satisfactory and that the only acceptable answer was to include part of the valley road through the village in the TTRO issued by DCC during the time of the GDSF. The TTRO would include an enforceable no parking Clearway beyond the entrance to South Farm Close. This would be arranged with John Alford, Traffic Team, Dorset Highways.
2) There was less traffic down the valley and speeds were generally lower.  Chris Hannam reported problems in Stubhampton with steam fair visitor’s vehicles holding up harvesting.

b) Travellers Site:
1) It was reported that only three vans used the site this year. The clerk would suggest to DCC Gypsy Liaison to research why numbers had dropped so dramatically.
2) The Meeting was unanimous in supporting the provision of a Temporary Travellers Site during the GDSF despite this year’s low uptake. Removal of the site would only create the conditions for the problems seen in Blandford and surrounding villages to reoccur, with all the costs that used to arise. 

c) Communications:
There no problems with mobile phone coverage this year.

d) Noise:
The council did not receive any complaints about noise this year

e) Steam Fair Tickets:
Donations for the 130 free tickets raised £550 for the Defibrillator Project.

The meeting agreed that the management of the GDSF had improved enormously over the last few years. It was noted that the excellent WW1 
Trench display would end after 2018. Next year would also mark the 50th anniversary of the GDSF.

4/2/17 Defibrillator Project:
a) The Chairman expressed the thanks of the village for the CPR training carried out with great enthusiasm and commitment by Dr Geoff Percival.
Two CPR training sessions had been carried in the village, and it was though that, including those already trained in CPR, more than 30 people are capable of CPR and using a Defibrillator.
b) Dr Percival will being holding more training sessions in the valley. Mike Nathan will notify those who have expressed an interest.
c) The estimated cost of purchase and installation of two Defibrillators (one at the Hall and one in the Hinton Business Park) is £3,600 including VAT.
d) After some very generous donations £2,699 has already been raised and the village has received approval of grant of £1,400 from Dorset POPP. It is proposed to order the equipment and use some of the grant to pay the VAT, and return any surplus when the VAT has been recovered.


	

5/2/17 Homewatch:
Warnings from Dorset Alert continue to be circulated.
The Chairman, Homewatch Coordinator, warned that all the normal scams were still operating: Distraction Thefts, Oil thefts, Telephone scam, Out building and Gardening equipment thefts.
Keep your eyes open and challenge (with caution if necessary) anything that looks odd or out of place and report it to the police if you are concerned.

6/2/17 Village Hall:
a) The installation of Acoustic Panels had made a big improvement to the Hall. The cost of £2,988 had been covered by reserves.
[bookmark: _GoBack]b) Hirings continue to be stable. It was noted that a new craft session would be starting, running from 11-1.00 every Wednesday.
c) The next event in the Hall would be the Summer Supper on Friday 15th September.
d) Solar Panel income since the opening of the Hall was £1,719 
	
7/2/2017 Community Transport:
a) Details of the PlusBus and Nordcat services available in Tarrant Hinton have been circulated.
b) Richard Foley is working with the operators of the No 20 Bus to improve its viability.

8/2/2017 County and District Reorganisation:
	a) The proposed reorganisation is awaiting Government approval. 
The clerk read Councillor Croney’s summary of the current position and agreed to circulate her report.
b) As a result of the partial amalgamation of Districts, existing contact lists are now of little use. Councillor Skipwith agreed to try to provide a more up to date list.

 9/2/17 A.O.B:
Following the recent fatal accident at Thickthorn Crossroads,  the Clerk would contact Dorset Highways to establish what action would be taken to reduce speeds and improve visibility at this junction which is on a “Blind Summit”.
	 

10/2/17 Date of Next Parish Council Meeting:
 T.B.A           


H.Fildes                       
Clerk                                                                             5th  September 2017                                               



